
 

 
 

 PARENTS EVENING 
 
 
 
 

 
Wednesday 13 July from                            

3.30pm to 6.00pm 

www.springfieldcps.lancs.sch.uk 



07 June to 12 July every Tuesday 
Swimming for this last term will be Class Y3, 
please remember to send swimwear and  
towel. No jewellery to be worn, thank you. 
 
Y3 Trip 
On Thursday 09 June Y3 are going to 
Cronkshaw Farm, leaving at 9.00am and  
returning for 1.00pm.  Please make sure all 
contributions and permission slips have 
been returned, thank you.             
 
KINGSWOOD TRIP 
Please note, all payments for the trip 
should have been received in full. All forms 
relating to the trip, must be                 
completed and returned to school as soon as 
possible, thank you.   
 
 
NEW PARENTS & RECEPTION PUPILS 
There is a Zoom meeting on Wednesday 22 
June starting at 3.45pm for all our new   
parents who have children joining the        
Reception Class from September 2022. The 
EYFS Team will be contacting you with ‘how 
to join’ the meeting. 
 
EYFS MOSQUE VISIT 
On Wednesday 15 June EYFS are going to visit 
the Shah Jalal Masjid & Burnley Islamic Cultural 
Centre in Burnley. They will visit in 2 Groups; 
one in the morning and one in the afternoon 
travelling there and back on the minibus.  
Lunchtime arrangements will be as normal. 
 
 
PLATINUM JUBILEE LUNCH 
On Friday 10 June we are having a whole 
school jubilee lunch so no packed lunches 
needed on the day and those who normally 
pay for meals will not be charged. 



 
Y6 PUPILS DAYS AT THEIR HIGH SCHOOLS 
All Year 6 pupils will be attending their new High 
Schools/Colleges for their Transition visits. They 
should make their own way there and not come 
to Springfield first. Children going to Unity will 
be attending on: Thursdays 23 & 30 June.  
Dates for the other High Schools will be provided later. 
 
HEALTH: 

If we are lucky enough to get lots of 
sunshine next term, please remember 
to apply sun cream before your child 
comes to school and if possible, provide 
a sun-hat for your child. 
 
Drinking lots of water when the weather 

is hot is good for you—keep healthy!!  Water is    
always  available at school for all the children. 
 
IMPORTANT  
School Meals from September 2022  
The price of a school meal from September will 
increase by 5p per day, so the daily rate will be 
£2.40 and weekly, £12.00. 
 
Y2 Pupils moving to Y3 
Please note, if your child is to continue having 
school meals from September and they are not 
entitled to Free School Meals, then you will 
need to pay £12.00 per week.  The government 
funded Universal Free School Meals only apply 
to EYFS, Y1 & Y2 pupils.  If you think you are 
entitled to FSM then please apply using the link on our      
website under: Parent Zone/Free School Meal Application 
 
MEAL CHOICES 
Meals have now been fixed for the remainder of 
this term if you wish to move your child from 
meals to packed lunches or visa versa, then the 
next change will be from September 2022. 
Cost of meals if not eligible for free school 
meals, is £12.00 per week. 



HOLIDAYS  
 Summer Holiday     Closes Wednesday 20 July 

 Opens Monday 05 September  
 

AUTUMN TERM begins Monday 05 September 2022 
 

 Mid-Term Holiday     Closes Friday 21 October 
 Opens Monday 31 October 

 Christmas Holiday     Closes Friday 16 December 
 Opens Tuesday 03 January 

 
 
END OF YEAR GOOD ATTENDANCE 
The children who achieve an attendance of 95% 
and above for this academic year, will receive their 
award before the Summer Holidays. 
Some children are just below this target, so a 100% 
attendance over the next half term should raise 
their percentage so they would be included. 
 

LETS ALL WORK TOWARDS THIS TARGET  
 

PARENTS EVENING ON WEDNESDAY 13 JULY                                            
Details of how we are holding the evening 
will be sent to you shortly.  Please note 
that your child’s school report will be   
handed to you when you meet with the 
class teacher.  Please return your reply slip 
promptly, thank you. 
 
PARKING REMINDER 
Your are not allowed to bring your cars [or if in 
a taxi] onto the staff car park when dropping or 
collecting your children.  Please park ‘off-site’ 
and walk your children through the pedestrian 
gate.  This also includes Breakfast Club         
drop-off.  These measures are for the safety of everyone and 
we ask you to please comply, thankyou. 

PLEASE REMEMBER  
NO SMOKING OR E-CIGARETTES AND 

NO DOGS 
 ON THE SCHOOL PREMISES    

THANK YOU 


